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Board Meeting, February 11, 1981 

The council of the American Academy of Gold Foil Operators met at 
1:00 p.m. Wednesday, February 11, 1981, in the Wright Room of the Hyatt 
Regency Hotel, Chicago, Illinois. 

The meeting was called to order by the President, Dr. Perry Dungey. 
Members in attendance were Dr. Harold Schnepper, Dr. Norman 
Ferguson, Dr. Ron Harris, Dr. William Roberts, Dr. Nelson Rupp, Dr. 
Chester Gibson, Dr. Ian Hamilton, Dr. Marty Anderson, and Dr. Ralph 
Boelsche. Dr. Clifford Miller and Tony Ramano were visitors present. 

The minutes of the last annual meeting were approved as read. 

The financial report was approved as read. It was decided by the council 
to conduct an in-depth study of past operating expenses before adopting a 
new budget. Special consideration will be given to a possible increase in 
dues to meet rising costs. 

Dr. Ian Hamilton and Dr. Marty Anderson gave a report on the status of 
the Journal. (See tabulation attached) 

Dr. Harold Schnepper reported on the program plans for the October 
meeting to be in Oklahoma City. Outlines for speakers, hotel 
accommodations for meeting, reservations for room requests were 
discussed. The group voted to make October 4, 1981, as the deadline for 
room accommodations for the general meeting. It was decided by the 
council that the University State Bank of Houston be requested to send a 
letter of credit to Ms. Pam Levering at Hilton Inn N . W. in Oklahoma City. 

Dr. Norman Ferguson reported on clinicians for the October meeting. It 
was decided that for optimum efficiency and effectiveness, there should be 
some guidelines for time of operating by the clinicians. 

Programming for the up-coming meetings was discussed. It was voted 
that a letter of request be sent to the Dean of the Dental School of the 
University of Southern California for the 1982 meeting to be held in Las 
Vegas. A similar request is to go to the school at the University of California 
at Los Angeles projecting to the 1983 convention. 

The matter of Gold Keys was brought before the group. It was decided 
that the Secretary inquire into the cost and order possibly ten. It could then 
be publicized at the annual meeting that keys are available to those who 
wish to purchase one. 

It was decided that an appendage to the 1980 roster be printed and 
distributed in June 1981. The matter of deliquent members was discussed. 
It was stressed that deadlines for paying dues should be enforced. 

Dr. James Vernetti reported that the Special Clinician Group had met 
with opposition from schools contacted thus far. 

The council continued its study of revisions in the Constitution and By­
laws. Dr. Ron Harris assumed the responsibility of this assignment for the 
ensuing year. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, Ralph A. Boelsche, Secretary 

President's Message 

Our sister Academy is to be complimented for the 
excellence of the program it presented in Chicago at its 
annual meeting. As you may or may not know, the 
American Academy of Gold Foil Operators Board of 
Directors meets during the same time frame as the 
Operative Academy meeting. 

Our Board met in Chicago on Wednesday, February 11, 
1981, to discuss the routine business of the Academy. Our 
Secy-Treas., Dr. Ralph Boelsche, has indeed been busy and 
has his office running smoothly. Our projected budget 
expenditures will most certainly lead to a dues increase in 
the very near future. We dare not stand still! The report of 
the Operative Journal was most encouraging. I urge each of 
us to sell the Journal to a colleague this year; 500 new 
subscriptions would really help the financial picture. 

Planning for our annual meeting at the University of 
Oklahoma is on schedule, and all units are at "go." Dr. Earl 
Collard is an invaluable member of our Academy! 

Our Wednesday meeting opened at 1:00 p. m., and by 5:00 
we had progressed to the perennial problem-Constitution 
and By Laws. Copies of the present By Laws were brought 
out, many with marginal comments by Dr. Jerry Stibbs and 
others. Other copies, some older, and some of the proposed 
changes were also in evidence. It was agreed that the time 
had come to meet the problem and solve it. A motion was 
made, seconded, and passed that the Board meet the 
following day for the sole purpose of reviewing the present 
instrument. 

Thursday, February 12, 1981, at 3:30 p.m., the Board met 
and the entire document was reviewed and agreement 
made on the sum and substance of material to be added and 
changes to be made so the Academy may have a more 
meaningful and workable document. And, so we may keep 
the document current once we get the revision approved, 
we are creating a Constitution and By Laws Committee. 

Dr. Ron Harris has volunteered to re-write the document 
and have it ready in April so we may present it to the 
membership in time to gain passage at our Annual Meeting 
in Oklahoma City. 

This was a most productive and encouraging meeting; I 
thank the Board for their efforts. 



Operative Dentistry, Inc. 
Board of Directors 

Annual Meeting, February 11, 1981 
Board of Trade Room, Hyatt Regency Hotel, Chicago, Illinois 

Those in attendance were the Board of Directors, consisting of 
Boelsche, Secretary-Treasurer of the A.A.G.O.; Werner, Secretary· 
Treasurer A.O.D.; Laswell, A.0.D. President-elect; Gibson, A.A.G.O. 
Past President; Marty Anderson, President of the Board of Directors; Ian 
Hamilton, Chairman of the Board of Directors of the Journal. 

Others in attendance were as follows: Wolcott, Cole, Eggleston, Tucker, 
Bill Roberts, Nonn Ferguson, Clark, Gagnon, Cliff Miller, Schnepper, Greg 
Smith, and Geistfeld. 

Chainnan of the Board Hamilton called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. 
Hamilton requested the Secretary of the Board Werner to read the minutes 
of February 13, 1980. Minutes were approved, with the exception that 
Gibson's name was omitted as having been in attendance. Anderson 
moved to accept. Eggleston seconded. 

Dr. Hamilton, the Editor, commented on questions asked in the 1980 
minutes-re: sending Journals in plastic coverings not much cheaper and 
much harder to wrap. 

Dr. Hamilton rioted that Dr. Boelsche gave a generous contribution to 
the Journal in 1980. 

Dr. Hamilton-Report of the Editor, January 1, 1980 · December 31, 
1980 (See article). Boelsche moved to accept. Anderson seconded. 

Chainnan Hamilton called for the Managing Editor Dr. Anderson's 
report. Note: Net gain in subscription for 1980 and net gain in income in 
Managing Editor's report. 

Supplement of Journal will print Operative Section A.A.D.S. annual 
meeting if material is applicable. 

Financial report. 
Dr. Anderson stresses the need for all student award recipients to send 

their addresses of their new residence after graduation. 
Dr. Jack Schultz, staff member University of Minnesota, stated that all 

Chairmen of Operative Departments get a notice about selecting student 
award recipient, with a copy to the Dean. It was suggested that all Deans be 
sent this notice, with a copy sent to the Chairman of the Restorative or 
Operative Department head where applicable. 

Boelsche moved to accept Anderson's report. Seconded by Hamilton. 
Dr. Anderson next read Dr. Eames letter (see article). Dr. Eggleston said 
that quality of articles is most important. 

Dr. Hamilton stated that 10 months elapse before articles are presented, 
which is down from 1 ~ years. Editor Hamilton commented on how articles 
are accepted or rejected. Five judges are used to screen papers. The best 
and most accurate papers are chosen. If an article is accepted or rejected, a 
month or six weeks is the usual length of time used in the detennination. If it 
is rejected, the paper is sent back to the author with comments. 

Dr. Tucker stated four publications a year plus a supplement seems to be 
adequate, with the possibility of more pages to be added to the publication if 
necessary to keep abreast with the backlog of material. 

Hamilton stated that printing reprints at the time of publication costs 
about one half the cost per unit at the time of printing. 

Managing Editor Anderson discussed the proposed budget. He stated 
l.R.S. requires proposed budget for Volume 7 and probably Volume 8. He 
stated that $3,000 may be used in advertising to promote subscriptions to 
our Journal in other Journals. However, it has been found in the past that 
the cost involved just about breaks even with new subscriptions. 

Schnepper moved to accept the budget for 1981 and Boelsche seconded. 
Chainnan Hamilton stated that the tenure of office for members of the 

Journal board was for three years. The present board consists of: Ralph 
Boelsche, Secretary-Treasurer, A.A.G.F.O .; Ralph Werner, Secretary­
Treasurer, A.O.D.; Chester Gibson, Past President, A.A.G.F.O.; Harold 
Laswell, President, A.0.D.: Martin Anderson, President, Journal; Ian 
Hamilton, Chainnan of the Board, Journal. 

Hamilton and Anderson discussed foreign subscriptions, i.e., those 
outside the U.S.A. and Canada. It was decided to raise these subscriptions 
$10.00 to defray the costs of mailing the Journal by air mail. 

Schnepper asked about the size and number of issues. Hamilton stated 
that there are four issues a year with forty-eight pages in each issue. 
Hamilton states that the subscription notices for all non-members of the 
Academies are sent out in the fall. Larry Clark raised the question about 
printing the A.A.D.S. Operative Section Annual Meeting essays in the 
supplement. Hamilton stated that in some years the essay program was not 
worthy of printing. Hamilton requested he needed more help in getting the 
paper in good English. 

Larry Clark next stated that probably the supplement could be used to 
catch up on papers which are back-logged if the A.AD .S. meeting has little 
use for the supplement. 

Dr. Clifford Miller stated we must have material that is very current. We 
must encourage people who are doing current research to submit their 
papers, which would help keep up the interest in the Journal. Miller stated 
our Journal is more specific to the needs of the Operative Dentist. The 

Prosthetic Journal has a broader coverage of different material not 
necessarily relating to Operative Dentistry. Miller also stated that 
researchers in schools could be contacted as well as other individuals who 
are known to be doing much about submitting current material. Probably 
one article could be published in each issue from this source. Dr. Miller was 
asked to make these contacts with authors and schools about submitting 
material which is current and up to date. It was stated that very little 
duplication of material was now taking place. 

Dr. Anderson next assumed the conducting roll of the meeting as the 
Chainnan, Dr. Hamilton, who is also the Editor, left the meeting so that his 
editorship could be discussed. 

Article II of the constitution states that the Editor shall serve at the 
pleasure of the board. Laswell stated Dr. Hamilton needs more help. Dr. 
Marty Anderson states that Dr. Hamilton needs a copy editor to check 
references and other material. Dr. Anderson states that the two girls who 
are presently assisting Dr. Hamilton on a part-time basis should be used 
more. 

Werner moved that we express a vote of confidence for Editor Hamilton 
for the year 1981. Boesche seconded. The motion carried unanimously. 

After discussion, Werner proposed that Editor Hamilton and Managing 
Editor Anderson be allowed travel expenses, that is coach air fare and 2 
days per-diem expenses for attending the annual meeting of the board in 
Chicago and also the semi-annual meeting held prior to the AD.A. annual 
meeting. Boelsche seconded. The motion was unanimously carried. 

President Anderson stated the 1500 plus subscriptions have been 
received by February 10, 1981. He also stated that it is the responsibility of 
all members of the Academies to verbally promote the Journal. All 
members should give their friends in dentistry a subscription card. Norm 
Ferguson stated that essayists and clinicians on the speaking circuit who 
are members should be contacted to promote subscriptions to the Journal. 

Dr. Anderson next asked if further old or new business needed to be 
brought before the board. Hearing none, he next asked for a motion to 
adjourn. Boelsche so moved. Werner seconded. Motion carried, and 
adjournment was at 10:35 a.m. 

Wilmer Eames Comments 
on Operative Dentistry 

All of the journals are running from one to two years behind. It seems a 
shame that if something is worthwhile enough to accept, that it can't be 
published within a reasonable time. 

I often hear from a number of people that they will send their manuscripts 
to the journal that they think will publish the soonest. Of course, they are all 
about the same. So, many articles are published in state journals, and are 
buried geographically forevermore, excepting in the indices of the libraries. 
There are very few state journals referenced. 

It might not be practicable, but maybe next year you could play "catch· 
up"-no new thought, I am sure. But perhaps your budget could allow a 
supplemental issue, and you could really go for prompt publications. You 
could then encourage better efforts from better (more competent) authors. 

Hard fact: Many fellows feel that they must publish or 'perish' in some 
schoOls, and they turn out poorly prepared material to the low-subscription 
journals that are available to them. 

Operatiue Dentistry is a quality journal. Wouldn't it be great to have the 
reputation for being very selective-but having the capacity of publishing 
within a few months? Not considering the slowness of the reviewers, isn't it 
a little unrealistic to know that all of the major publications are so far 
behind? What is the final condition that brings the paper into print? 

This whole question is probably so difficult that it isn't necessary to bring 
it up. But if it is budget-remind the Board that subscriptions will increase 
with the quality and accessibility of the journal. You work very hard 
perfecting every issue, and I think that you deserve all the support that you 
can get. Attracting better papers would be a big boost. 

Operative Dentistry 
Shows Healthy Growth 

Our journal, Operatiue Dentistry, after five years of publishing is showing 
a healthy sustained growth. The financial summary sheet shows a net gain 
of $11,391.94. Considering the complexities of publication in these 
inflationary times, we can certainly compliment our Editor, Ian Hamilton, 
and his able managing editor, Martin Anderson, for their tireless efforts in 
our behalf. 

Although the complete report is too lengthy to publish in the Gold Leaf, it 
is encouraging to observe that each year has shown substantial gains in 
subscriptions and prestige in the dental profession. 

Our gift and subscriptions to our publication are vital to its success. On 
this same page are some comments from Dr. Wilmer Eames, one of 
dentistry's outstanding researchers and a regular contributor to Operatiue 
Dentistry. 



Study Club Directory 
A1 a result of two surveys, the Study Club Committee has assembled a preliminary directory of 

active gold foil study clubs. Some listings will include a roeter of members and others merely give the 
club name and a representative to collect information. 

The following information is the list broken down by geographic area: 

NEW ENGLAND AREA 
Membership: 1. New Hampohire Gold Foil Stud~ Club 

Representative: Dr. Maurice E. Logan 
Box 30, The Lyme Rd. 
Hanover) N.H. 03755 
Tel. (603 643-3509 

Dr. Robert Keene Dr. William Pike 
Dr. Maurice Logan Dr. Leo Saul aeon 

Dr. Carl Manacelli · Directo~ 

2. New England Study Club of Dentistry 
Representative: Dr. Ralph M. Phelan 

102 Pleasant St. 
Concord N.H. 03301 
Tel. (603) 224-5421 

EASTERN AREA 

3. George M. Hollenbeck Operative Dentistry Seminar 
Representative: Dr. William H. Harris 

241 N. Kanawha St. 
Beckley, w .v. 25801 
Tel. (304) 253-6922 

4. National Naval Dental Center Gold Foil Seminar 
Representative: U!Pt. Richard B. McCoy, DC, USN 

9405 Althea Court 
Potomac, MD 20954 
Tel. (301) 762-8749 

SOUTHEAST 

5. Central Florida Gold Foil Study Club 
Representative: Dr. Franklin Ward 

300 Gatlin Ave. 
Orlando, FL 32806 
Tel. (305) 855-7380 

MIDWEST 

6. G . V. Black Gold Foil Study Club 
Representative: £i5oR~"."~ Q~~xstfeld 

U. of M. School of Dentistry 
Minneapolis, MN 55455 
Tel. (612) 376-4191 

SOUTifWEST 

7. Palo Duro Dental Study Group 
Representative: Dr. Harold A. Cavness 

Box 947 
Hereford, TX 79045 
Tel. (806) 364-2213 

Membership: 
Dr. James Alexander 
Dr. James Carpenter 
Dr. Harbord Cox 
Dr. Jack.Fong 
Dr. Bill Forhus 

8. University of Texas (San Antonio) Direct Gold Preceptorship 
Representative: Dr. James M. Childers 

5415 Plantation Drive 
San Antonio, TX 78230 
Tel. (512) 691-6686 

9. Houston Gold Foil Study Club Membership: 

Dr. Tom Gerald 
Dr. Tom Loban 
Dr. Dan Lolling 
Dr. Wes Owen 

Representative: Dr. David C . Boyles 
210 E. Edgewood 
Friendswood, TX 77546 
Tel. (713) 482-1218 

Dr. Ralph Boelsche Dr. Herbert Gillard 
Dr. David Boyles Dr. Robert LeGault 
Dr. Frank Eggleston Dr. William Roberts 

PACIFIC NORTHWEST 

10. W. K. Sproule Gold Foil Study Club 
Representative: Dr. John MacPherson, President 

20350 Oak Bay Ave. 
Victoria, BC V84-1E5 
Tel. (604) 598-2314 

Membership: 
Dr. N. C . Fe_r~son, Secretary 
Dr. L. Beamiqh Dr. T. Ramage 
Dr. S. Sie11Y, Dr. B. Lodge 
Dr. A. Lien Dr. C . Spowart 
Dr. M. Danar Dr. A. LaBounty 
Dr. I. Macintosh Dr. G . Stibbs, Mentor 

11. D. 'A. Spratley Gold Foil Study Club 
Representative: Dr. Floyd E. Hamstrom, Director 

1476 Peterson Rd. 
Burlington, WA 98233 
Tel. (206) 757-6722 

Membership: 
Dr. Homer Dyer Dr. Bill Thompson 
Dr. Cass Farr Dr. Ralph Tjaruberg 
Dr. Don Hoerster Dr. Lloyd White 
Dr. Gordon Raisler Dr. Keith Yoshino 
Dr. Gene Sargent 

12. Paul Whittaker Gold Foil Study Club 
Representative: Dr. Larry Schwartz 

1260 Paulson Bldg. 
Spokane WA 99201 
Tel. (509j 838-6261 

Membership: 
Dr. Daniel Frederickson Dr. James Muller 
Dr. James Harken Dr. Lyle Ostlund, Moderator 
Dr. Alfred Heston Dr. Lawrence Owens 
Dr. Ewing Johnson Dr. Dennis Penna 
Dr. Larry Kepford Dr. Richard Teich 

13. Vancouver Ferrier Gold Foil Study Club, Vancouver, B.C . 
Representative: Dr. Thomas B. Nordtvedt, Secretary 

P. 0 . Box 8336 

Membership: 

Ketchikan, Alaska 99901 
Tel. (907) 225-96.31 

Dr. C. V. Farrell Dr. Michael Oswald 

0ro;,. flF~~re ~: 8: ~.~~a'" 
Dr. R. B. McAlpine Dr. R. V. Tucker 
Dr. W. J . Peterson Dr. R. J . Zokol 
Dr. B. M. Plumb Dr. M. Balanko 
Dr. RO!ler Ross Dr. G . D. Stibbs, Mentor 

14. G. V. Slack-Washington Ferrier Gold Foil Study Club 
Representative: Dr. Harold L. Sondheim 

1532 Medical-Dental Bldg. 
Seattle, WA 98101 
Tel. (206) 624-3146 

15. Alex Jeffery Gold Foil Study Club 
Representative: Dr. Chester J. Gibson 

345 East Sixth St. 
McMinnville, OR 97128 
Tel. (503) 472-9435 

16. University Ferrier Gold Foil Studj! Club 
Representative: Dr. M. Leonard Lewis 

219 N. 10th St. 
Mt. Vernon, WA 98273 
Tel. (206) 336-5454 

17. Hamson-Ferrier Gold Foil Study Club 
Representative: Dr. Calvin L. Lien 

1700 N.W. 56th St. 
Seattle, WA 98107 
Tel. (206) 782-0600 

18. Winnipeg-Ferrier Gold Foil Stud)I Club 
Representative: Dr. George A. Brass 

WEST COAST 

780 Bannatyne Ave. 
Winnii>e!j, Manitoba R3E-OW3 
Tel. (204) 489-358.5 

19. Golden Gate Gold Foil Study Club 
Representative: Dr. Lawrence R. Ludwigson 

450 Sutter St., Rm. 2407 
San Francisco, CA 94108 
Tel. (415) 397-2244 

20. George Ellsperman Gold Foil Study Club · Seattle 
Representative: Dr. Fletcher M. Craig 

2155 Webster St. 
San Francisco, CA 94115 
Tel. (415) 929-6536 

21. Jones Gold Foil Study Club 
Representative: Dr. Richard A. Hellfrich 

194 N. El Molino Ave. 
Pasadena, CA 91101 
Tel. (213) 792-2849 

22. John C. Metcalf Operative Dentistry Seminar 
Representative: Dr. WiUiam G : Richardson, Secretary 

Naval School of Dental Assisting and Technology 
Box 147, Naval Station 
San Diego, CA 92136 
Tel. (714) 235-2751 

Membership: 
Dr. Jay Black Dr. James Keenan 
Dr. Sherrie Black Dr. Scott Lowman 
Dr. James CahiU, Mentor DDrr_. GSameorge_~~~son 
Dr. Carlo De Laurenlis Muwau 
Dr. Nicolas Gistaro Dr. Bryan Quattlebaum 
Dr. Marian Glynn Dr. Kurt Rott 
Dr. Michael Haus! Dr. Peter Seder 
Dr. John Hom Dr. Julian Thomas 
Dr. Dave Huhn Dr. Kellin Toomey 
Dr. Mark Jaukowski Dr. James Vernetti, Mentor 
Dr. Charles Julienne 

23. Loma Linda Gold Foil Seminar 
Representative: Dr. Ben E. Grant 

Loma Linda University 
School of Dentistry 
Loma Linda, CA 92350 

MO:be~~i~gjau Dr. Douglass Roberts 
Dr. Gilbert Dupper Dr. Douglas Schnepper 
Dr. Frank Haggard Dr. Harold Schnepper, Director 
Dr. Patrick Hoag Dr. Leonard Sivergate 
Dr. Arthur Johnson Dr. Robert Smith 
Dr. Bruce Jones Dr. Charles Wood 
Dr. Robert Kinzer Dr. Steven Yap 

24. U.C.L.A. Gold Foil Study Club 
Representative: Dr. Janel G. Bauer, Secretary.Treasurer 

U.C.L.A. School of Dentistry 

Membership: 

C.H.S. 
Los Angeles, CA 90024 
Tel. (213) 825-7747 

Dr. Robert Wolcott, Director 
Dr. Richard Hoard, President 
Dr. Andy Wong, Vice-president 
Dr. John Bunkers 
Dr. Howard First 

8~: ~:i~~~\~~ 
Dr. Jay Watson 
Dr. Frank Shirley 

OREGON 

25. Alex Jeffery Gold Foil Study Group 
Representative: Dr. David Molene 

1160 Liberty St. S.E. 
Salem, OR 97302 

Dr. Wm. W. Howard, Mentor 

Dr. Frida Xhonga 

~: Y::~st~.t~ 
Dr. Kent Harvey 
Dr. John SpeU 
Dr. Dennis Hiramatsu 

Membership: Dr. Kinley Adams 
Dr. Duane Warr Dr. Bruce Floor 
Dr. Alan Frum Dr. John Gill 
Dr. Charles Wold Dr. james Ei>ple 
Dr. David Molene Dr. Wendel Foltz 
Dr. Kenard Adams Dr. Chester Gibson 

26. Willamette Gold Foil Study Club 
Representative: Dr. Richard Gilbert 

3506 N. Lombard 
Portland, OR 97217 
Tel. (503) 292-5677 

Dr. Kenneth Cantwell, Mentor 
27. Rose City Dental Research Group 

Representative: Dr. Henry Mishima 
915 N.E. 2nd 
Gresham, OR 97030 

28. Salem Gold Foil Study Club 
Representative: Dr. Glen Kleen 

1515 Liberty St. S.E. 
Salem. OR 97302 

Dr. Kenneth Cantwell, Mentor 
29. Central Oregon Gold Foil Study Group 

Representative: Dr. Kim Sanley 
804 N.E. 3rd St. 
Bend, OR 97701 

Dr. Chester Gibson, Instructor 



Operative Dentistry 
Report of the Editor 

1980 
Articles: The distribution of articles received, published, and rejected is 
the following: 

Remaining from previous year . . . . . . 
Received . . ... .. . .. . .. . . . ..... . . . . 
Published ... . . . . . ... . ......... . . . 
Rejected ..... . ... . ....... ... .... . 
On hand at end of year ... . . .... . . . 

1980 
28 
35 
27 
23 
13 

1979 
31 
40 
26 
17 
28 

1978 
22 
40 
20 
11 
31 

1977 
15 
54 
31 
16 
22 

1976 
0 

45 
22 
8 

15 
The above does not include editorials, points of view, book reviews, letters 
from Europe, and article5 about the Hollenback Prize and Distinguished 
Member Award. Our waiting time for publication is now about ten months. 

Pure Gold: An innovation this year has been the re-publication of classic 
articles on gold foil. These articles are scattered throughout the literature, 
and some of the journals are exceedingly difficult to obtain. We are 
contemplating the eventual publication of these articles in a book so that 
they will be more readily available. 

Postage: The post office has finally granted us the lowest rate of second 
class postage. 

Supplement: Early in 1981 we expect to publish Supplement Number 2, 
containing the programs of the annual meetings for 1979 and 1980 of the 
Section on Operative Dentistry of the American Association of Dental 
Schools. The titles of the programs are "The Profile of a Teacher of 
Operative Dentistry" and "The Need for Graduate Education in Operative 
Dentistry." Part oi the cost of publication is to be defrayed by eight 
manufacturers, who have contributed $2,400. 

Honors: The following articles have been reprinted: 

Enamel Structure and Cavity 
Margins (Boyde) 

Operative Technique Manual, 
University of Illinois 

The New Era in Restorative Dental 
Materials (Phillips) 

Journal of Anglo-Continental 
Dental Society 
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Dental Education: Where are the 
Voices for Operative Dentistry? 

(Gibson) 

Trends in Operative Dentistry 
Skills (Smith, Bomberg, Bauer) 

Cleansing Cavities and Sealing 
Cavity Walls (Evans & Kasloff) 
Illu~trations only 

Selected articles 

Penetrativity of Sealants and 
Glazes (O'Brien, Fan, Aposto­
lides)-table and micrographs 
only 

Modifications to the Design of 
Dental Instruments (Tharp & 
Lund) 

Let the Patient Decide (Martel) 

Influence of Matrix Bands, Dehy­
dration, and Amalgam Conden­
sation on Deformation of Teeth 
(Powell, Nicholls, Molvar) 

From the Journal of the American 
Academy of Gold Foil Opera­
tors: The protective effect of 
reparative dentin and how it 
compares to man-made liners 
(Stanley) 

Journal of the Oregon Dental 
Association 

Journal of the Oregon Dental 
Association 

Presentation to the Academy of 
General Dentistry 

Annual Bulletin, University of 
Central Venezuela Dental School 
Pediatric Dentistry (book) and 
Dental Research Institute Bulletin, 

University of Michigan 

Ora/Health 

Oral Health 
Journal of the Oregon Dental 

Association 

International Symposium on Dental 
Materials (monograph) 

Roberta Merryman, our editorial assistant who also is an assistant for the 
PCSO Bulletin, is responsible for the article from that journal that won a 
Golden Pencil Award, given by the International College of Dentists for 
outstanding graphics and design in its annual journalism awards 
competition. 

Respectfully, A. Ian Hamilton, Editor 
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DR RONALD HARRIS 
9512 DUFFER WY 
GAITHERSBURG MO 20760 


